cial support was to be given to the Institute by the various governments which had sent delegates to take part in the deliberations of the International Commission at

The Committee desire to draw the attention of the members of this Association to the report of Drs. John Macpherson and Percy Smith, the official delegates of the British Government to the meetings of the International Commission at Vienna, which is published in the July number of the Journal of Mental Science. Therein they will find the history, constitution, and aims of the proposed Institute described in detail.

Of the twenty members of the British Committee nominated by the Medico-Psychological Association two have been removed by death, namely, the late Drs. Conolly Norman and W. W. Ireland. Of the remaining eighteen, eleven have not attended any meeting, and six of these have evinced no interest whatever in the work of the Committee, having neither attended meetings nor apologised for absence. It is desirable that any member who has no wish to remain on the Committee should inform the Secretary to that effect.

J. H. MACDONALD, Secretary.

THE LIBRARY OF THE MEDICO-PSYCHOLOGICAL ASSOCIATION.

The Library is open daily for reading, and for the purpose of borrowing books. Books may also be borrowed by post, provided that at the time of application threepence in stamps is forwarded to defray the cost of postage. Arrangements have been made with Messrs. Lewis to enable the Association to obtain books from the lending library belonging to that firm should any desired book not be in the Association's Library.

The scheme for the distribution of foreign journals has met with a gratifying

response. It is hoped that in future years this method of keeping members in touch with the development of psychiatry in Europe and America may be considerably extended.

The following members have very kindly consented to purchase the journals indicated below, and to forward each number to the Library at the expiration of a fortnight:

Dr. R. H. Cole.—Revue de Psychiatrie.

Dr. F. H. Edwards.—Archives de Psychologie.

The Committee would be greatly indebted to any other member who is prepared to make a similar offer.

The following books have recently been added to the Library:

Morton Prince.—Subconscious Phenomena. Kraepelin.—Psychiatrie, 8th edition, vol. ii.

Applications for books should be addressed to the Resident Librarian, Medico-Psychological Association, 11, Chandos St., Cavendish Sq., W. Other communications should be addressed to the undersigned at Long Grove Asylum, Epsom.

H. DEVINE Hon Secretaries,
B. HART Library Committee.

NOTICES BY THE REGISTRAR.

There will be an examination for the Certificate in Psychological Medicine

and the Gaskell Prize early in July, 1911.

Essays for the Bronze Medal must reach the Registrar not later than June 14th,

There will be a preliminary examination for the Nursing Certificate on the first Monday in May, 1911.

There will be an examination for the Nursing Certificate under the old regulations on the second Monday in May, 1911. The last of these examinations will be